



GRETTON PARISH COUNCIL
Clerk:  Katherine Noble, Church Cottage, Church Road, Tirley, Glos, GL19 4HH

Tel: 07930 634297, Email: grettonpc@gmail.com
Minutes of the meeting of Gretton Parish Council held on 

Thursday 12th March 2015 in Gretton Village Hall 

PRESENT Councillors Mark Hutchings (Chairman), Pat Andrews, Emma Gilder, Peter Marriott and Fred Wood.
IN ATTENDANCE Katherine Noble (Clerk and RFO), Borough Councillors R Allen, J Mason and J Day and 9 members of the public.
1) Apologies for absence – County Councillor R Wilson.
2) Declarations of Interest – None.
3) Matters of Urgency – None.
4) Minutes - The Minutes of the meeting held on 8th January were approved and signed.

5) Matters arising from the Minutes

a. Review outstanding issues – Outstanding issues will be dealt with under the relevant agenda items.
b. Affordable housing – Councillors had reviewed the policy which was adequate; concerns may have been due to the implementation of the policy.  No further action to be taken.
c. Possible purchase of telephone box – Tewkesbury Borough Council agreed that the Parish Council could purchase the telephone box for £1.00 and P Andrews is receiving the contract.  RESOLVED:  The Council purchases the telephone box at a cost of £1.00 subject to review and satisfaction of contract.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in Favour.
d. Defibrillator – The British Heart Foundation have requested details of how many people will be trained to use the equipment.  It was agreed that the Council would try to train 5 people per month over 3 months.
6) Tewkesbury Borough and Gloucestershire County Council Update

A proposal for public speaking at planning meetings will be considered by Council.
The Tewkesbury Borough Plan consultation started on 27th February and ends on 13th April.  Several public events have been organised including one at Winchcombe on 23rd March.
7) Review of Action Plan 
The plan was discussed and P Marriott will update with the agreed actions and additional item regarding drainage below the railway bridge.
8) Noticeboard

The Council noticeboard needs to be repaired/replaced.  A request for help had been made on the website, but no volunteers have come forward.  E Gilder agreed to contact local carpenters.

9) Broadband
The Fastershire website still shows a date of March 2015.  P Marriott has sent another email requesting an update.
(1 member of the public joined the meeting at this juncture)
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10) Highway Matters

a. Speeding issues – E Gilder had produced a schedule for the 3 priority sites with the sign being moved at the beginning of each month.  A volunteer was required for the Church Row site and a Member of the Public volunteered.
RESOLVED:  An extra bracket is purchased at a cost of £80.00.  RECORD OF VOTING: All in favour.
b. Flooding/drainage – Works on the corner Gopshill Lane have been completed.  Drainage issues below the railway bridge will be pursued.
Village gateways – A Member of the Public agreed to review the options and report back to the Council.
11) Planning
a. Spitfire Home Consultation feedback – A discussion took place involving Members of the Public present.  A planning application has yet to be submitted.

Applications

14/00741/PDAD – The Barn, Glenbrook Farm, Gretton Fields


Change of use of agricultural barn to 2 no.dwellings. This was subsequently withdrawn.
Approvals
14/01002/FUL – Park Farm Industrial Estate, Evesham Road, Greet
Construction of 5 workshop units.
14/00743/FUL – Gretton House, Duglynch Lane, Gretton

Change of use of land to residential and erection of a single storey double garage and single storey store and pottery.  New stone walls.  New driveway and gates.

14/01225/FUL - Greenacres, Duglynch Lane, Gretton
Sequential removal of outer skin of reconstituted stonework and rendered blockwork, and replacement with natural stonework.  This operation to be carried out to the existing buildings and the proposed (approved) extension. 
12) Financial Matters 
a. To appoint internal auditor – RESOLVED: GAPTC are appointed to carry out the internal audit at a cost of £150.00.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour
b. Payments to be agreed - The following payments were authorised;
Tewkesbury Borough Council

£288.00
Cheque 473

Dog bin

HMRC




£95.40

Cheque 474

PAYE payment
13) Information and Correspondence
a. To agree renewal of GAPTC membership – RESOLVED:  Membership is renewed at a cost of £107.74.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
b. Oil Buying Club presentation – The Council did not feel this was applicable for Gretton.

c. Draft Local Transport Plan consultation – Councillors agreed to review the document and send any comments to the Clerk.

d. Draft Tewkesbury Borough Plan Site Options and Policies consultation – Details had been circulated to Councillors for review.

e. Village Clean-Up – The event will take place on Sunday 22nd March and all volunteers would be welcome.
Date of next meeting Thursday 12th May 2015.
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